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EEO-1 Pay Data is Now Due By September 30

by Dennis J. Merley - Tuesday, May 07, 2019

Employers who file EEO-1 Reports now must disclose pay data by September 30, 2019.

In our post entitled Will Employers Have to Begin Reporting Pay Data to EEOC?, we recounted
how the Office of Management and Budget had (OMB) imposed a stay on the Obama
administration’s plan to require employers to submit pay and hours data as part of the EEO-1
Report. The National Women’s Law Center, among others, filed a lawsuit challenging OMB’s
decision and D.C. District Court Judge Tanya S. Chutkan ruled that the stay was must be lifted.
The Department of Justice has appealed Judge Chutkan’s ruling but the lifting of the stay on

the requirement to submit pay data remains in effect. In other words, the data must be
submitted.

What has to be submitted

That then left the questions of what data had to be submitted and when. We now have the
answers:

— Employers must collect the pay and hours data for calendar years 2017 and 2018.
— The deadline for submitting the data is September 30, 2019.

The EEOC plans to open their portal to retrieve the information electronically sometime in July
of this year.

What Employers Should Do Now
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First, start figuring out how to collect all of the requested data and what obstacles you might
have to overcome if it is not readily attainable.

Once you have the data, see if any disparities leap out at you. If so, consider how you might
remedy those disparities. Even if you cannot do so by September 30, the fact that you have a
plan in place and are implementing it should help avoid citation by the EEOC.

Do your best to comply with the September 30, 2019, but recognize that many employers will be
unable to do so and the EEOC is expected to be pretty forgiving on this first go-around.

Watch for a decision on the DOJ’s appeal.

Bottom Line

If you have not already done so, put in place an HR system that will track this data effectively
from now on. It appears that this requirement is here to stay.
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